

February 2, 2022

To:

Arizona Women's Partnership, Inc.

From: Hope's Crossing

Re:

**Grant Report** 

Submitted by Hope's Crossing

Hope's Crossing is honored to be selected to continue partnership with Arizona Women's Partnership, Inc as a 2021 grant recipient of \$2,000.

As non-profit organizations continue to navigate through the health and economic challenges in Arizona, Hope's Crossing continues to explore innovative and collaborative opportunities to serve our vulnerable population. As we continue to build on virtual technology system that allow the support team, facilitators, and our CEO to connect with our client, offer programs and services, and provide the support to sustain themselves.

## **Impact Summary:**

Hope's Crossing continues to offer the following to clients in our community

- A virtual classroom using Zoom and Google Technology to host classes and support groups, financial education, and team meetings with our clients.
- Continue using google applications to digitize critical client forms, community agency referral forms, classroom activity documents and capacity for individual clients to engage with case managers.
- Continue the offering of the flagship programs, Fundamentals of Freedom and Bridge to Success Employment program both virtually and in the office. Due to the resurgence of COVID-19 in late 2021, a temporary reduction in client enrollment did occur, which required extensive outreach by our team. Serving 45 clients in the Fundamentals of Freedom program and over 180 clients in the Emotional Support & Empowerment Session.
- Implemented a monthly Community Outreach Event "Bags of Hope & Health". Through the partnership with United Health Care & Adelante Health Care, we provide personal care and hygiene products to the homeless community. This event is a great opportunity to work face to face with the clients, identify the need and offer programming and services to support them through the transition back to safe housing. Provided personal care & hygiene bags to 75 clients in 2021 and will continue this outreach event in 2022.



Thank you again for the great support in 2021 and we look forward to a continued relationship.

Laura Bulluck, CEO

Hope's Crossing